HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday March 7th, 2005

	1.
	Present: Roger Plank, (Chairman), Alistair Cook, (Treasurer) Lynda Crossthwaite, (Bookings Secretary) James Fletcher, Anne Mainwaring, (Hon. Secretary) Jane Marsden, (representing Outseats Parish Council) Andrew Simpson.
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies were received from: Jean Hodgkinson, Jon Litherland, Bob Musgrave, Tim Pritt.
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last Meeting.

These had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising [where not referred as a separate item further, on the Agenda.]

a) Website. Roger had received all the information and would progress further.

b) Meeting of Hathersage Environmental Group

Bob Musgrave had reported that he had attended this meeting. It had been decided that the Christmas lighting ceremony would be repeated this year, there had been apathy on the part of some shops, but it was thought that the programme would be extended to different areas of the village this year, and would include the use of the Hall.
	R.PLANK



	5.
	Constitution/Trustee Document/Change of Name 

Alistair reported that the work on the above was continuing. A response had been received from the Charity Commission, Jon Litherland is looking at the papers, it was noted that the Charity Commission had set a time limit, it was agreed that legal fees would be paid, if necessary. 
	A. COOK

J.HODGKINSON

J.LITHERLAND

	6.
	Maintenance – Rolling Programme

Porch door – it was decided to leave this as it was for the time being, as Andrew Goodison had done a good job.

Meter cupboard at rear of Main Hall. The door did not shut properly and it was suggested that cigarette fumes might be coming in from the Stanedge Hall. Anne to ask Brian Wilson if he could plug the holes.

Andrew Simpson reported that he would fit new brass hinges to the notice board.

It was noted that the ladies loo had been repaired.


	A. MAINWARING



	7.
	Roof.

James Fletcher reported that the Energy Report had been received and that it was not conclusive, secondary glazing would be an advantage. Options included photovoltaic panels, wind turbine and solar water heating, it was decided not to proceed with rainwater recycling or a green roof.  

The next stage would be to consult with Nashmead, James and Roger would meet with Keith Groome.

James would apply to Peak Park for the first installment of grant money in order to pay Nashmead. It was AGREED to commit to this stage and to pursue it in detail.
	J.FLETCHER/

R.PLANK

	8.
	Treasurer’s Report.

Treasurer reported that this was a low period, and that although he was reporting a loss, (£1402.26), the accounts were in a healthy state, the balance being £49,365.95.
	

	9.


	Bookings Report

The usual 23 groups were continuing to use the Hall, with two camps, children’s parties and jumble sales taking place.

Lynda had received two requests for hire of the Hall for free or reduced rates.

a) It was agreed to reduce the fee by 50% to Haydn Britland who was putting on a concert in aid of the Sunami appeal.

b) The organizers of the National Triathlon Event had requested free use of the Hall for their event on July 24th.  Alistair agreed to talk to Chris Cartlege with a view to assessing the amount the swimming pool would be charging for this event.

The Committee were not minded at the present, to waive the Hall fees.

Lynda had been approached by John Bramall wishing to rent the Hall for an antique fair, this would mean the Hall would be open by 7.00 a.m.  The Committee were in favour of this new user.

Lynda was in the process of drawing up a new Agreement for Hall users

She reported that there had been quite a few problems during the last two months, the porch door coming of its hinges in the gale, reports of lack of heating, leaking hot water tap in the gents toilet, sight of rats, excessive noise and cigarette smoke from the Youth Club, leaking ladies loo. These had been dealt with.

The Electrical Inspection had taken place, new emergency lighting had been needed.

Brian Wilson was standing in for Harry, whilst he was on holiday..
	A.COOK

	10.
	Licensing Act – Change to Premises Licence.

Lynda reported that she had attended a workshop, which had been very useful.  
	

	11.
	Correspondence.

Anne read out letter of thanks from Bob Musgrave for the use of the Hall for the refreshments after the Sunami Walk and a letter from Judy Dawson confirming her resignation from the Committee. Roger to respond.

A letter re the Calor Village of the year to be passed to the Clerk of Hathersage Parish Council.
	A.MAINWARING

	12.
	Any Other Business

It had been suggested that additional outside lighting was needed.   Anne to ask Steve Walton to investigate and to give a quote.
	A.MAINWARING

	13.
	Date of Next Meeting : Monday 9th May, 2005.
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, May 9th, at

7.30 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall 

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (January 10th, 2005) (attached)

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

a) Website

5.
Constitution/Trustee Document/Change of Name – Report from Sub Committee

6. Maintenance – rolling programme – Report from Anne

Bad smell.

Outside light.

7. Roof – Report from James

8. Treasurer’s Report

9. Bookings Report –. Report from Lynda.

10. Licensing Act – Change to Premises Licence. Report from Anne

11. Correspondence – Letter from Derbyshire Dales District Council, giving notice of increase of Theatre Licence fee to £58.00 (from £56.00)

12. Any Other Business

13. Date of next meeting: Monday, July 11th 2005 at 7.30 p.m.

(avoiding Gala week).

